
 

 

Privacy Notice: Names & contact details of individuals contained in this bulletin, are regarded as 
ñpersonal Informationò under the Privacy Act 1998. This information is provided for the use of the Parish, 
and is not be disclosed to any other person or organisation, without the written consent of the person(s) 
named. 

PARISH CONTACT INFORMATION 

wŜŎǘƻǊΥ ¢ƘŜ wŜǾŜǊŜƴŘ {ǳŜ ²ƛƭǎƻƴ 

aƻōƛƭŜΥ лпмф уто прт 

9ƳŀƛƭΥ  ǎǳŜΦǿƛƭǎƻƴϪŀƴƎƭƛŎŀƴŎƘǳǊŎƘǎǉΦƻǊƎΦŀǳ 

!ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜ tǊƛŜǎǘ tκ¢Υ ¢ƘŜ wŜǾŜǊŜƴŘ WŜũ .ŀƭƴŀǾŜǎ 

aƻōƛƭŜ лплт мрл ууф 

9Ƴŀƛƭ ƧŜũΦōŀƭƴŀǾŜǎϪŀƴƎƭƛŎŀƴŎƘǳǊŎƘǎǉΦƻǊƎΦŀǳ 

!.a bƻŜƭŀ ¢ƘƻƳǎƻƴ  

.Ŝƭƭ wƛƴƎƛƴƎ wǳǘƘ !ƴŘŜǊǎŜƴ   

/ǳǊǎƛƭƭƻ wƻōȅƴ ¢ŀǘƴŜƭƭ  

DǊŀƴǾƛƭƭŜ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ [ƻƭŀ /ƻƻƪ  

a¦ /ŀǊƻƭ /ǊŀƴŀƎŜ  

{ǳƴŘŀȅ /ƭǳō  tŀǊƛǎƘ hŶŎŜ пмнм птпр  

²ŀǊŘŜƴǎ !ƭŀƴ aŎIŀǊŘȅ  

 {ƘŜǊȅƭ tƛǧ  

 ¢ǊƛŎƛŀ ²ƛƭƪƛƴǎƻƴ  

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ /ƘŀǊƳŀƛƴŜ {ƳƛǘƘ  

/ƻǳƴŎƛƭƭƻǊǎ 5ƻǊƻǘƘȅ DƻƎƻƭƪŀ  

 tŀƳ aŎIŀǊŘȅ  

 Lŀƴ aƛƭŜǎ  

 !ƭƭŀƴ ±ƻƭƭƳŜǊƘŀǳǎŜ  

 aƛŎƘŜƭƭŜ ½ŀŎƪŜǊŜǎŜƴ  

tŀǊƛǎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ 

tŀǊƛǎƘ DǊƻǳǇǎ 

hŶŎŜ 

Admin. Assistant   Yvonne Barringhaus Phone: 4121 4745  

Address Cnr Adelaide & Ellena St PO Box 329, Maryborough 4650 

Email maryborough@anglicanchurchsq.org.au 

Website http://maryborough.anglicanchurchsq.org.au 

Office Open Tues - Thurs,  10:00am - 1:30pm  Office Staffed  Tues - Fri,  9:30am - 1:30pm 
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               SERVICE TIMES 

ST PAULôS ~ MARYBOROUGH   

Sunday  
7:00am 

9:00am 
Wednesday 

7:00am 

10:00am 

Sunday 

Club 

9:00am 1st & 3rd Sun 

(during school terms) 
  

    

CHRIST CHURCH ~ GRANVILLE   

Saturday 5:00pm    

Welcome to  

Maryborough Anglican Parish  

 

For Your Information: 
 

§ All are welcome to attend our services, but please 

follow any current government health guidelines. 

§ Please stay at home if you are unwell, make use of 

the hand sanitizer that is available, and feel free to 

wear a mask if you wish. 

§ Please feel free to sit or stand as you are 

comfortable during the service. 

§ Communion is available in both kinds as are gluten 

free wafers and can be brought to you. Please 

follow instructions in regard to taking communion. 

§ Monetary donations are to be placed in box at 

church entrance. 

§ A childrenôs area is available at the back of            

St Paulôs with books and activities. 

§ Toilets are to be found in the Memorial Hall,           

Ellena Street side. 



 

 

FROM THE RIVERSIDE R ECTORY 

Grace and peace from the Lord Jesus Christ be with you all. 
 

Last Monday was ANZAC Day and for me it was the opportunity to 

experience another way of participating that was new to me. In my 

role as chaplain to the AAC 12 Brigade, I attended the Dawn Service 

at Toogoom and then, later in the day, the march in Hervey Bay. This 

meant that I was in uniform. So, I learnt that you salute during        

The Last Post and the playing of the National Anthems, that you 

need a Sam Browne to be in proper uniform and because you are a 

captain everyone assumes that you know these things. I had no 

intention of marching and so I carried the First Aid Kit. But best laid 

plans go astray and I ended up joining the group for the last section 

of the march to the Cenotaph in Hervey Bay. My marching skill? 

Room for improvement! It brings a different aspect of the day to the 

fore when you are aware that you are in uniform and that by being in 

uniform you are showing that you are part of the story and you are 

one of the many personifying that story to those who are watching. I 

even had to remember to remain in full uniform when Jeff and I went 

for coffee afterwards. The speakers were unified in reminding those 

present that it is never about glorifying war. It is about remembering 

and paying our respects. I very much noticed the quietness this year 

during the one minute silence. Maybe it was because this year, 

unlike other years, the threat of war seems to be closer to home, with 

the unrest between Russia and the Ukraine, and the perceived threat 

from China. Because of this, it is timely for the world to be at one in 

prayer. The 11 days between Ascension Day on Thursday 26 May 

and Pentecost on the 3 June is a time of ecumenical Call to Prayer. 

It is a time when we can unite in prayer asking that all may come to 

experience Godôs love and peace in their lives. There will be an 

Ascension Day Service on Thursday 26 May, 5:30pm which will be 

zoomed, to mark the beginning of this time of ecumenical prayer. 

Prayers & blessings, 

   Revõd Sue W 

 

 

ñWhatôs Onò - Weekly 

{ǳƴŘŀȅ 
тΥллŀƳ  
фΥллŀƳ  

{ŜǊǾƛŎŜ - {ǘ tŀǳƭΩǎ 

aƻƴŘŀȅ   л   рΥолǇƳ 
aŀǊȅōƻǊƻǳƎƘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 
aŜŀƭ - aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ Iŀƭƭ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ   л  тΥллŀƳ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ - aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ Iŀƭƭ  

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ  
лтΥллŀƳ 
млΥллŀƳ   

{ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ Ϫ {ǘ tŀǳƭΩǎ    

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ  
с - ммΥолŀƳ          
у - ммΥллŀƳ 

Iŀƭƭ aŀǊƪŜǘǎ 
aƻǊƴƛƴƎ ¢Ŝŀǎ  

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ    рΥллǇƳ  {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ - /ƘǊƛǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 

Nursing Home 
Services 

Held Monthly 

2nd Thursday - 12 May 
YARALLA - 10:30am 

3rd Thursday - 19 May 
FAIRHAVEN - 10:30am  

 
Maryborough Community 

Aged Care - 10:30am 
 

FAIRHAVEN 
COMMUNITY CENTRE 

1:30pm 

4th Thursday - 26 May 
CHELSEA -10:30am 

Sunday 1 6:00pm Cursillo Evening Meal @ St Paulôs Memorial Hall 

Monday 2 8:00am Cursillo Breakfast @ St Paulôs Memorial Hall 

Tuesday 3 9:30am Bible Study @ Robin de Langeôs Residence 

Tuesday 3 5:30pm Wardensô Meeting - Parish Office 

Thursday 5 9-11am Open Church - Market Day Music @ St Paulôs 

Thursday 5 1:00pm Granville Guild Meeting - Granville 

Tuesday 10 9:30am    MU Meeting - St Paulôs Memorial Hall   

Tuesday 10 5:30pm Parish Council Meeting - Riverside Rectory 

 Tuesday 17 9:30am Bible Study @ Robin de Langeôs Residence 

Friday 20 9:30am ABM Meeting @ Jill Beardmoreôs Residence 

Tuesday 24 9-11am Australiaôs Biggest Morning Tea - Granville Hockey Hall 

Diary Dates -  May 2022 



 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

Chappie Sunday 

22 May 
 

A day to support the amazing work the 

chaplains do in our state schools.  
 
 

An opportunity to donate to school Chaplaincy 

will be available at all services. Alternatively, 

use modern technology, scan the QR code and 

donate directly to Scripture Union School 

Chaplaincy. Thank you for your support! 

 

You are cordially invited to a  
Home Made Morning Tea  

in aid of Queensland Cancer Fund. 
 

òAustraliaõs Biggest Morning Teaó 
Hosted by Christ Church (Anglican) Granville 

 

Please bring a friend.  Share a Cuppa & some Delicious Eats 
 

   Tuesday 24 May 2022 - 9am to 11am 
   Venue: Granville Hocky Club 

   Steindl Street Granville 
        Cost: $5 (Morning Tea) 

 

           Under Covid Rules 

 

Open Church & Market Day Music  

Thursday  5 May  

9am ~ 11am  

This monthôs organist: Kay Vollmerhause 



 

 

Celebrating Pentecost !  

One Service Weekend  

Sunday 5 June ~ 8:30am  

Bring a plate to share for morning tea in the hall. 

Stay on for a morning of playing games. 

Card games, board games, and much more! 
 

Celebrate being One Parish! 

Ascension Day Service  

Thursday 26 May 

5:30pm ~ St Paulôs 

½ƻƻƳ [ƛƴƪ Υ ƘǧǇǎΥκκǳǎлнǿŜōΦȊƻƻƳΦǳǎκƧκнусрфнспмнΚ
ǇǿŘҐb9Řv¸¢ƎмYнŘhaƪŘс¸ƴCǘŎоǇȅŀм.·ŘȊлф  

 

You are invited to  

An Ecumenical Worship Service  

To Mark the Beginning  of the Week of Christian Unity  

 

 When: Sunday 29 May @ 5:30 pm  

 Where: St Paulõs Anglican  Church  

 

A Collection will be taken up to Support School Chaplaincy. 

 

Please bring a plate of food to share for refreshments afterwards! 

 

 

Our Parish Meetings 

 

Granville 

Guild 
 

meet on the  

1st Thursday  

of the month. 
 

The meetings commence at 

1:00pm  

followed by  

Afternoon Tea. 
 

The next meeting 

5 May 

MU  

meet on the  

2nd Tuesday  

of the month at 

St Paulôs 
 

AIM  

 "SHARING CHRIST'S LOVE BY  

ENCOURAGING, STRENGTHENING,  

AND SUPPORTING MARRIAGE AND  

FAMILY LIFE."   

 

The next meeting  

will be  

10 May 

 

The ABM  

Auxiliary  

meet on the 
 

3rd Friday  

of the month. 
 

 

 

 
The next meeting is  

20 May 
@ 9:30am at  

Jill Beardmoreôs residence. 
 

ϥ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜϥΦ 

 

ABM Raffle Winners  

Michelle Zackeresen - Towel Set 

Ann Lawson - Quilt 
 

A BIG THANK YOU to all who 

contributed in any way leading 

up to and on the day of our stall.  

Your assistance and support was 

very much appreciated and 

helped make our stall so 

successful. 

$1782.95 was banked 

a wonderful effort 

and this will now be 

forwarded to  

St Johnôs Theological 

Seminary in Zambia. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2865926412?pwd=NEdQYTg1K2dOMkd6YnFtc3pya1BXdz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2865926412?pwd=NEdQYTg1K2dOMkd6YnFtc3pya1BXdz09


 

 

{ǳƴŘŀȅ м aŀȅ нлнн όŦǊƻƳ нǇƳύ  
{ǘ {ǘŜǇƘŜƴΩǎ ¦ƴƛǝƴƎ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ {ǳǎǎŜȄ {ǘǊŜŜǘ aŀǊȅōƻǊƻǳƎƘ  
¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎΥ DŜƴŜǊŀƭ ϷнуΣ aw!/ aŜƳōŜǊǎ ϷнрΣ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ϸмр  

¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊ μ ŎŀǎƘ ƻƴƭȅ  
tǊƻǳŘƭȅ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ōȅ ¢I9 a!w¸.hwh¦DI w9DLhb![ !w¢{ /h¦b/L[ 

 

 

Pray for each other so that you can live together whole and 
healed. The prayer of a person living right with God is something 
powerful to be reckoned with.      James 5:16b 
 

Prayers are requested for:  
 

¶ Becca and her family, Jenny, Regina, Jacob, Toni, Pat Dawson, 
Margaret J Cook, Kay Vollmerhause, Cathy, April Oldfield,  Jill & 
Glenys, Jillian, Dorothy & Dietmar, Graham & Beris Trainer, 
David Anderson, David & Russell Stockwell, Joanne Jones,  
Dakota R, Annette Elford, Clare James, Ray & Linda, Carol & 
John C, The Madsen Family. 

 

¶ Those who have birthdays and anniversaries. 
¶ The Ukraine and all countries providing hospitality for refugees. 
¶ For violence in forms to cease. 
¶ For school chaplaincy and our school chaplains in 

Maryborough. 
¶ For all churches in Maryborough, their ministers, priests and 

pastors. 
¶ The residents of our nursing homes.  
¶ For our parish family: Claire James, Joy Brims, Ann Miller, Ann 

& Dave Morris, Barbra Scoble, Beverly Weeds, Charmaine & 
Vince Smith, Julie Wortz. 

 

Prayer requests can be given to Revôd Sue, by phone or email, or 
by placing the name on the prayer request list at the back of the 
church. Names will remain on the list for 6 weeks, then removed. If 
continuing prayer is needed please resubmit the name. 

For Your Prayers 

 

     1.5 Peggy Winterflood, 7.5 Loris Hoepper. 
  

     8.5 Gloria Phelan, 11.5 George Gray. 

Yearôs 

Mind 

 

  
Doug Madsen 
15 April 2022 

Recently 

Departed 



 

 

Upcoming Sunday Bible Readings 

5ŀǘŜ м-aŀȅ у-aŀȅ мр-aŀȅ 

мǎǘ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ  !Ŏǘǎ фΦм-с !Ŏǘǎ фΦос-по !Ŏǘǎ ммΦм-му 

tǎŀƭƳ t{![a ол t{![a но {ƛƴƎ ¢ƛ{ мл t{![a мпу 

нƴŘ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ w9±9[!¢Lhb рΦс-мп w9±9[!¢Lhb тΦф-мт w9±9[!¢Lhb нмΦм-с 

DƻǎǇŜƭ WhIb нмΦм-мф WhIb млΦнн-ол WhIb моΦом-ор 

¢I¸ YLbD5ha /ha9 
 

aŀȅ нсǘƘ - рǘƘ WǳƴŜ нлнн 
 

Wƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ǝƭƻōŀƭ ǿŀǾŜ ƻŦ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ŎŀƭƭƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴǎ ǘƻ ǇǊŀȅ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ 
!ǎŎŜƴǎƛƻƴ  ŀƴŘ tŜƴǘŜŎƻǎǘ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ 

ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ǇŜŀŎŜ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘΦ  
 

5ǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ мм Řŀȅǎ ƻŦ ¢Ƙȅ YƛƴƎŘƻƳ /ƻƳŜΣ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƘƻǇŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ǘŀƪŜǎ 
ǇŀǊǘ ǿƛƭƭΥ 
¶ 5ŜŜǇŜƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ǊŜƭŀǝƻƴǎƘƛǇ ǿƛǘƘ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘ 
¶ tǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ р ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ŦŀƛǘƘ ƛƴ WŜǎǳǎ 
¶ tǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŜƳǇƻǿŜǊƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ǇƛǊƛǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŜũŜŎǝǾŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ 

ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎΦ 
 

wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŀŎƪ ƻŦ {ǘ tŀǳƭΩǎ ϧ /ƘǊƛǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 
/ƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƴƪ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΦ 

!ōƻǳǘ ¦ǎ μ ¢Ƙȅ YƛƴƎŘƻƳ /ƻƳŜ  

 
Reflection For 1 May John 21.1-19 
 

DO YOU LOVE ME? 
 

Do I love him? Thatôs the question 
which he asks beside the sea. 
Do I love him? Thatôs a big ask 
for a clayfoot thing like me. 
 

Yes I like him, and admire him, 
and most want to be his friend. 
But dare I say Iôll love him 
till my life comes to its end? 
 

 

 
Yet if a fool can be fickle 
yet remain in love as well, 
then I swear that Iôll love him 
to the other side of hell! 
 

©  B.D. Prewer 2000  

 

 

 

Birthday Wishes  

 4 May Len Pappin 
 

Wishing you a happy  

Wedding Anniversary   

 4 May Ian & Elizabeth Miles 

 5 May Beris & Graham Trainer 
 

10 May Dianne & Peter Harris 

Celebrations 

Generous Giving!  

Envelopes are available for you to give to 

the Ukraine Emergency Appeal. Please 

place your envelope in the offertory box and 

your donation will be sent on by the parish. 

At Parish Council it was decided to give parishioners more opportunity 

to support others in in terms of giving. From May onwards, each month 

will be dedicated to supporting a particular group. This month, May, it 

is School Chaplaincy Month. A separation donation box will be placed 

at the back of each church for you to place your donation in. there will 

also be the retiring collection on Chappie Sunday. 

https://www.thykingdomcome.global/about-us

